OFFICE OF THE SELECTBOARD
Town of Whitingham

P.O. Box 560

Jacksonville, Vermont 05342
A Meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard was held on Wednesday, July 22, 2015 at 7:30 PM, at the Selectboard Office, Municipal Center in Jacksonville, Vermont.  The following Selectboard members were present: Chair, Keith Bronson; Selectboard Members, Greg Brown, Robin Kingsley, Allan Twitchell and Karl Twitchell.  Administrator, Ms. Bonnie Jo Radasch.   Guests:  Brad Lackey, Planning Commission Chair; Gig Zboray, Zoning Administrator; Almira Aekus, Tax Collector/Town Clerk/Treasurer; Jenepher Burnell, Lister; Trevor Mance, President, TAM.
7:35 Chair, Keith Bronson, called the meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard to order
and declared the Hearing for the Town Plan open, inviting Planning Commission Chair, Brad Lackey to speak.
Mr. Lackey noted the plan before the group “is a re-adoption of the prior one as we were out of time to revise the plan in a thorough manner.”  “Flood resiliency (a State requirement), village designation language; and the rest of the revisions are minor; the census was updated.”
Zoning Administration, Gig Zboray observed that “the plan has to be adopted prior to August 5th to be eligible for grants, even as we are continuing the update.”
Selectboard Member, Mr. Greg Brown asked when it would be complete. 
Mr. Brad Lackey responded, “hopefully by next spring – potentially March.”
Selectboard Member Robin Kingsley inquired, “Changes can be made between now and March?”  Mr. Lackey nodded his head in the affirmative.
Discussion surfaced the fact that it can be constantly amended, but it is mandatory every 5 years for the Planning Commission to update, with an appropriate hearing process alongside.   
Mr. Brad Lacked commented, “we are attempting a town-wide survey for feedback.”
7:40 Mr. Karl Twitchell made a motion for the Selectboard to accept the Town Plan as presented, dated July 22, 2015; Mr. Greg Brown seconded.  All in favor.
7:41 Chair, Keith Bronson invited Mr. Trevor Mance, President of TAM, to the table to discuss potential Transfer Station contract.

Mance noted that paper, plastics 1 and 2, glass, paper, and alumnimum must be recycled, as they are banned from land-fill.  Transfer stations must accept  these items free of charge.  General related discussion.  In discussion, it was noted that there will eventually be a composting dumpster added to the various pieces of equipment at the Transfer Station.
Selectboard Member, Karl Twitchell, asked if “that is the only thing we are looking at in the future?”
It was noted that yard waste will be coming first and then compost.

Selectboard Member, Karl Twitchell observed the district dues as “pricey”.

Mance shared that recent discussions indicate one must be in a ‘district’ or an ‘alliance’ and noted that Dover, Wilmington, Winhall would probably form an alliance.  Mance continued, saying that Stamford would be a likely member, while referencing boilerplate for SWIP (Solid Waste Implementation Plan) at NRRA (Northeast Resource Recovery Association).

Selectboard Member, Karl Twitchell inquired, “so our pricing is somewhat stable?”
Mance responded, “I would like to go up by $20 a pull; the tonnage can stay the same.  (Compactor $145 / $170 on C&D).

Selectboard Member, Karl Twitchell noted the Transfer Station Attendant “marks down on a check sheet when he calls for a pick-up… it would be nice to get some detail on that for the next meeting to better understand the call/pick-up cycle and whether or not that needs to be altered.”
Brief discussion with Zoning Administrator, Gig Zboray on waste water and primitive camps.
8:16 Chair, Keith Bronson, invited Lister, Jenepher Burnell to the table to discuss periodic need for assistance and the potential of borrowing a staff person now and then.  Brief discussion.
8:25 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to secure some assistance in the Listers’ Office; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.

Brief related discussion.   
8:28 A motion was made by Chair, Keith Bronson, for Selectboard to enter Executive Session to discuss TransCanada related, Bronson noting discussion to include Town Clerk/Tax Collector/Treasurer, Almira Aekus; Lister, Jenepher Burnell; Zoning Administrator, Gig Zboray; Town Administrator, Bonnie Jo Radasch;  Mr. Greg Brown seconded.  All in favor.  
9:09 With no decisions made, a motion was made by Chair, Keith Bronson, for Selectboard to exit Executive Session; Mr. Greg Brown seconded.  All in favor. 
9:09 Ms. Aekus noted that Mr. Charles Richter is no longer a Justice of the Peace and suggested Mr. Lee Peters might be an appropriate replacement. 

9:12 A motion was made by Chair, Keith Bronson, for Selectboard to recommend the appointment of Mr. Lee Peters as Justice of Peace to the Governor; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 

9:14 A motion was made by Mr. Robin Kingsley for Selectboard to approve the Payables Warrant, dated July 23, 2015; Mr. Greg Brown seconded.  All in favor.

9:16 A motion was made by Mr. Keith Bronson for Selectboard to approve the Payroll Warrant, dated July 23, 2015; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 

9:18 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to approve the Check Warrant (#0015) for Whitingham Economic Development Group; Mr. Keith Bronson seconded.  All in favor.

9:19 A motion was made by Mr. Robin Kingsley for Selectboard to approve Minutes of the Selectboard Meeting of July 8, 2015, as written; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.
9:21 Selectboard circulated and signed a Driveway Permit for Road Commissioner, Stanley Janovsky, (Scott Dupuis, Lot 10, Bear Lane, Fuller Hill Road).
9:22 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to sign the Warrant for Dogs that are past their licensing due dates; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.
9:23 A motion was made by Mr. Allan Twitchell for Selectboard to direct Chair, Keith Bronson to sign the annual animal holding contract with Windham County Humane Society; Mr. Robin Kingsley seconded.  All in favor. 
9:25 Administrator noted that Sullivan Powers sent a full audit contract for Selectboard approval.
9:26 A motion was made by Mr. Keith Bronson for Selectboard to sign a contract with Sullivan Powers for a Full Audit of the prior Fiscal Year; Mr. Greg Brown seconded.  All in favor.
9:27 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to adjourn; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor, at
9:28 Chair, Keith Bronson declard the meeting adjourned.
These minutes have not been approved.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Bonnie Jo Radasch, Administrator, 
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